Public Comments from September 15, 2020 Meeting 
for San Leon Municipal Utility District

John Wade
· Alright so my question or comment is regarding live meetings. I think they are very beneficial to the public and I think we need to try and move to them as quickly as possible. If we need a larger venue to accommodate people, I am happy to work with area facilities to help find y’all a venue so that we can actually go back to live meetings.
· The District definitely agrees with the sentiment of in-person meetings being better than virtual. At this time, especially in light of the recent situation with several of our own staff testing positive for COVID, we believe virtual meetings to be the safest for our community’s health and well-being. We will continue to monitor state and local recommendations to determine whether future meetings will be held in person or virtually. 
· Regarding golf courses of a sort in San Leon, Bacliff, unincorporated Galveston County: I raised this issue with the Bacliff MUD yesterday and they had no particular objection. We’d like to see these, we’ll call them quasi-golf courses, but golf courses for legal purposes… [Would they] be possible on some of the MUD properties so that we can meet all the distance caps and not have people running around or at least not having them without a defensible position in operating their golf carts?
· While the District understands the motivation behind installation of golf courses throughout the unincorporated area, we cannot officially engage in the political gray area that is installing quasi-golf courses on District property. We do, however, support state legislators reevaluating the spirit of the law and encourage local law enforcement to exercise discretion when dealing with golf cart use in the unincorporated areas.
Phillip Haskett
· First, I want to make sure that I’m clear that the board is actually meeting in person at the new meeting room, which I think you could just say yes or no to but you can take a month to answer that if you’d like
· While the Board could meet in the new meeting room while maintaining compliance with CDC recommendations on social distancing, they have determined that mitigating any potential exposure is better than pressing their luck. As such, they are connecting to the meeting in the same manner as the public: either via the weblink or via phone.
· The wastewater treatment plant report this month shows that the average daily discharge was 0.5 million gallons per day and our permit allows 0.95. I’ve reviewed many of those reports and determined that virtually all of them are well under the permitted discharge of 950,000 gallons per day. My questions is why exactly are we expanding the wastewater treatment plant again? I remember hearing the story that we were over permit, but the documents that I’ve reviewed don’t reflect that.
· The decision to expand the wastewater treatment plant was based on the recommendation of the District’s engineer, Hal Walker. While recent history has seen a significant improvement in our flows, historically during consecutive months of above average rainfall there have been enough instances of exceedance that expansion was made necessary pursuant to Texas Administrative Code §305.126, which states “(a) Whenever flow measurements for any sewage treatment plant facility in the state reaches 75% of the permitted average daily or annual average flow for three consecutive months, the permittee must initiate engineering and financial planning for expansion and/or upgrading of the wastewater treatment and/or collection facilities. Whenever the average daily or annual average flow reaches 90% of the permitted average daily flow for three consecutive months, the permittee shall obtain necessary authorization from the commission to commence construction of the necessary additional treatment and/or collection facilities.”
